
Volume 25 | Number 7 | Oct 2015 The newsletter of the Australian–American Fulbright  Commission promoting 
educational and cultural exchange between Australia and the United States.

From The
Executive Director

This month we are taking a 
special look at our past Fulbright 
Alumni and hailing their 
accomplishments. 

AAll of our Fulbrighters are 
world-changers and trailblazers 
in their fields, and we are proud 
of everything they have 
achieved in their academic and 
professional careers. 

AAs part of our ongoing Alumni 
outreach strategy, we hope to 
provide a glimpse of the 
enduring Fulbright legacy that 
these individuals have helped 
create.

WWithout further ado, I’m 
delighted to present to you 
some of our most eminent 
Australian-American Fulbright 
Alumni.

Emeritus Professor Larry Sitsky AM    
Larry was a Fulbright Scholar-in-Residence in Music at 
the University of Cincinnati (1988), receiving his 
scholarship to study piano performance and composition 
- topics which have played central roles in his musical 
scholarship. He learnt the piano from an early age and 
was granted a scholarship to the New South Wales 
Conservatorium of Music, where he studied piano and 
composition,composition, graduating in 1955. Larry continued his 
postgraduate studies with the distinguished Australian 
pianist and teacher, Winifred Burston. 

Fulbright Alumni Edition

http://www.australianmusiccentre.com.au/artist/sitsky-larry
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Professor Kim Rubenstein

Dr Brenda Niall AO  

Professor Michael McRobbie AO FAHA 

Professor Glenn Withers AO   

http://www.womenaustralia.info/leaders/biogs/WLE0613b.htm
http://president.iu.edu/about/biography.shtml
https://www.australianbookreview.com.au/about/author/877-brendaniall
https://crawford.anu.edu.au/people/adjunct/glenn-withers
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Historical Feature: Dr Joan Tully
To celebrate our new partnership with CSIRO, we’re showcasing 1952 Fulbright Scholar Dr Joan Tully, one of our very 
first Scholars from the institution that was then known as the Council for Scientific and Industrial Research.

Fulbright Executive Director Speaks at CHASS National Forum

Dr Joan Tully, (1907-1973)
 

Dr Joan Tully during her me with the NSW Agricultural 
Service, archival footage courtesy CSIRO

Joan Tully, agricultural scientist, was appointed plant 
physiologist at the Council for Scientific and Industrial 
Research's NSW irrigation research station in 1938. Her 
accounts of this work appeared in the Journal of the 
Australian Institute of Agricultural Science (1951) and the 
Australian Journal of Social Issues (1962). She also 
developed an interest in country women, their families, and 
theirtheir needs. Prompted by her experiences in the M.I.A., she 
turned her attention to the behavioural sciences, won her 
Fulbright Scholarship and studied extension education at 
Cornell University, Ithaca, New York, in 1952-53.

In 1962, Tully was appointed senior lecturer in the 
department of agriculture, University of Queensland. She 
introduced the first postgraduate diploma course in 
agricultural extension in Australia, supervised research 
students and taught undergraduates. Tully was promoted 
to reader in 1971 and elected a fellow of the Australian 
Institute of Agricultural Science in 1972. 

An independent and determined woman, Tully succeeded in what was predominantly a masculine world. Having 
confronted gender inequalities throughout her career, she was adamant that women should not expect privileges 
because of their gender, but should obtain professional recognition on their merits.

http://www.scienceimage.csiro.au/library/buildings/v/11729/homes-for-the-inland/
http://www.chass.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/CHASSAustralia/?fref=photo&sk=photos
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Sadie Heckenberg - Cultural Affinity Through Indigeneity

 

Sadie Heckenberg

We all face the same day-to-day battles to have our voices heard; the love for the ‘Aina (land, mother earth) and the 
strong voices in the fight for sovereignly. Learning here in Hawai’i has been an amazing adventure. Not only were the 
undergraduate classes incredibly informative but they gave me new insight, direction for my research and peers with 
which to converse. 

Kamakakūokalani Center for Hawaiian Studies classes are equally taught in Hawaiian and English and is such a 
wonderful environment to be in. Though I entered speaking only English I felt so privileged to be in a place of learning 
that had a foundation in language. 

AsAs one of my mentors Professor Dennis Foley said to me “when you leave Hawaii a part of your soul will stay there.” 
Hawai’i will have part of my soul and I shall be forever connected to this place I hold in my heart. Aloha Hawai’i a hui 
hou… Goodbye Hawai’i until we meet again.

I have gained friends, family and Kūpuna (Elders). I have 
been very privileged to be allowed to learn 'Ōlelo 
(Hawaiian language), Hula and Oli (Chants). These have 
created a greater understanding of the Hawaiian 
community, the Hawaiian culture and myself as a young 
Wiradjuri woman.

AboriginalAboriginal and Torres Strait Islander People are part of 
the Pacific Rim and we sit just outside of the Polynesian 
triangle, but we are still brothers and sisters in 
Indigeneity. 

Life in Hawai’i has been an amazing journey, not just for my research but for myself. Fulbright has allowed me the 
opportunity to create a richer, fuller, deeper research than I ever expected. My research “Nothing About Us Without Us: 
Protecting Indigenous Knowledges through Oral Histories and Culturally Safe Research Practices” looks at how we as 
Indigenous people have a right to protect our knowledges, from exploitation, misappropriation and the loss of 
intellectual property.   

Contact
TheThe Fulbrighter is the newsletter of the Australian-Ameri-
can Fulbright Commission. We welcome submissions for 
future editions, your comments and your feedback. If you 
would like to submit to the newsletter, please send your 
enquiry, story or news item to Alex Maclaurin, Communi-
cations & Events Officer. 
E:  public.relations@fulbright.com.au  

If you wish to stop receiving updates from the Australian-
American Fulbright Commission, please send a message 
with the subject “UNSUBSCRIBE” to 
public.relations@fulbright.com.au

http://www.fulbright.com.au/

